

## NEWSLETTER

## March 2024

Every missionary can relate to what Paul wrote to the church at Philippi, in the context of mission support: "I can do all through Christ which strengtheneth me" and "...my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus" (Philippians 4:13, 19). It is incredible month by month to see God's financial provision for missionaries and for our mission agency. In a time of economic inflation, God continues to supply the need for the gospel to be preached in the regions beyond. Thank you for giving by faith and praying for missionaries!

Meisha Deane will be going back to Ukraine this month for a few weeks. She will be taking her nephew with her. Please pray for their safety amid the ongoing war in Ukraine. Meisha has been longing to see the people there, and I know they appreciate the prayers of God's people here.

Caleb and Deana Fielding need our continued prayers as they wait for Caleb's spousal visa to be approved. They have diligently completed all the paperwork and are praying for things to be expedited. I know they appreciate all the prayers!

On February 3, we received tragic news that Mark and Brandi McDaniel, along with their seventeen year old daughter, Hannah, were involved in a vehicle accident. Mark recovered, but Brandi and Hannah went home to be with the Lord. Bro. Mark served as a military chaplain for several years and was endorsed by our mission agency. He has also provided training for our missionaries, and is currently a pastor. While this was devastating news to countless people whom the McDaniels have impacted, the family sorrows not as other who have no hope, and they are glorifying God through this tragedy. Please pray for Bro. Mark, his oldest daughter, Grace, Brandi's mom, Pat, and countless others in the days ahead.

## Health updates:

Jeremy Eastwood returned to the U.S. for a couple of weeks to undergo medical tests related to some health issues he has been experiencing in the Dominican Republic. Please pray that the doctors will have wisdom to know what the issues are and for Bro. Jeremy to be well soon. Also, please pray for Veronica and the kids as they await his return to the Dominican Republic.

Linda Raley was recently diagnosed with congestive heart failure but is at home and learning to cope with this challenge. The doctors have prescribed medication to avoid fluid accumulation on her lungs that caused her to have difficulty breathing. Please pray for Mrs. Raley to have a full recovery and to remain healthy.

Terry McClure recently went to another doctor to get some answers for the severe histamine issues he has had for many months. The doctor was unable to help him, and so he will need to see a specialist. Please pray for Bro. Terry to get some answers and to be well soon.

The following individuals in our missionary family need your prayers for ongoing health needs: Gary & Monnie Bacon, Dale Brown, Monoka Brown, Phil & Mary Gagnon, Ronda Hastings, Betty Hawkins, Norman & Jeanie Higgins, Mary Horton, Sandy Janky, Marjorie Malanowski, Terry McClure, Mark & Dana McCutchen, Linda Raley, David Ross, Don Rowland, Gayle Sparks, Marty & Jessie Starling, and Barbara Wimm.

Thank you for being so faithful in giving and praying for missionaries. Your sacrificial partnership is never taken for granted, and we appreciate all you do!

Joey Bacon